## RECEIVED

June 8, 2021
REGION OF PEEL
OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

From: Susan Graham <

Sent: June 8, 2021 9:04 AM

To: ZZG-COUNCIL <zzg-council@peelregion.ca>

**Subject:** Priorities

## CAUTION: EXTERNAL MAIL. DO NOT CLICK ON LINKS OR OPEN ATTACHMENTS YOU DO NOT TRUST.

To our elected council.

I want to believe and trust in each of you individually, to put the larger picture of eco-community first.

I do not envy your job.

And what the media prints is confusing.

I can't imagine that each of you truly believe that more roads, more housing, more more more of the same old ways of doing things is the way you are going to vote.

I appeal to your intelligence and creativity, to fight for the wetlands, ravines, water ways, Eco systems that are crucial to all our lives, unimaginably in infinite ways.

I appeal to your innate sense of the need for balance in all things. Currently not.

I respectfully, encourage each of you to think of your grand children's children. Are the decisions and stance you are taking representing those of us in Caledon who voted for you, who depend on you to be representing everyone like myself. Are these decisions truly unbiased of your personal goals? In my humble opinion, Caledon has been sold out. Our main arteries and farms have become littered with trucking and debris, properties unkempt, tree lines levelled for massive multiply family complexes, bylaws disregarded, light pollution escalating, day trippers picnicking on private property . It is uncontrolled and very disturbing.

I voted for you. I encourage you to stand for the highest of values and integrity.

Respectfully,

One voice

One heart

Susan Graham Riverdale Farm & Forest Inglewood, Ontario riverdalefarmandforest.ca

Supporting healthy food, farming, and families since 2010.